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Angelus Letter

24 September 2020

Thursday of the Twenty-Fifth Week in Ordinary Time

 
 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday           Mass                           8AM*                        Fr. Simone
                      Confessions              4 to 5PM*                 
Saturday       Mass                           8AM*                        Fr. Simone
                      Confessions               9:30 to 10AM*
                      Vigil Mass                  4:30**                        Fr. Valencheck
Sunday         Mass                           9AM*                         Fr. Simone
                      Mass                          11AM*                       Fr. Valencheck
                      Mass                          1PM*                          Fr. Bede OSB
 
* Masks are required.
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there is an absolute requirement for masks to be worn.
 
PADRE PIO
 
The relic of Saint Pio of Pietrelcina is not yet installed in the chapel. It has been all hands on deck at the school as new school furniture has arrived. This has left little time for the shelves to be installed in the church, but it will be coming soon. There is also some information for those who are interested in learning more about relics here: https://www.catholic.com/tract/relics
CHANGE IN EUCHARISTIC ADORATION
 
This coming Tuesday I would like to try something different for adoration. If you look at our tabernacle, you will notice that above it, there resembles a “flying shelf” on which the crucifix sits. There is a lot of space on that shelf and currently we have a relic of St. Sebastian placed there. The intention of this shelf is to hold the monstrance for Eucharistic adoration. I would like to try returning to this practice this Tuesday to see if we like it or not. Sometimes you really just don’t know if there is a preference until you give it a try.

On the plus side, it would make it less awkward setting up for adoration at the end of Mass and much easier for the servers. It would also place the Eucharist where the architect designed the monstrance to be, directly under the tester or canopy in the ceiling that marks the location of something of importance. The lighting in the evening hours is also better there than on the forward altar.

On the minus end, it is a stretch to reach and perhaps with all of the brass and gold colors in that area, it could be more difficult to see. It also places the monstrance further away for those to whom distance is a concern. But we will try it for a Tuesday or two to get your reaction.  

FR. JOSEPH ROBINSON
 
Those of you who came to the closing of adoration this past Tuesday were surprised by the presence of a special guest celebrant. Fr. Joseph Robinson who was a seminarian assigned to St. Sebastian for his internship a couple of summers ago, came to visit and I asked him if he would like to be the celebrant for benediction. He readily agreed and gave us a joyful celebration.

If you missed him fear not! He will be returning to St. Sebastian Parish on Saturday, October 10th for the 4:30PM Vigil Mass for a Mass of Thanksgiving.  Please remember that at the 4:30PM Mass, with the permission of the diocese, we have an absolute mask requirement. 

ST. BERNARD KITCHEN
 
Our parish assists St. Bernard Parish in serving a meal to those in need. Our day to help is this Sunday, September 27, from 3-6 p.m. We are in need of about 4 individuals to help. If you are able to assist us, please contact our PCL, Keith Johnson at johnsonk@stsebastian.org.

 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL BLANKET SUNDAY
 
The 34th annual Blanket Sunday appeal kicks off the weekend of October 10-11, 2020.  Last year, funds from the appeal were used to purchase and distribute over 6,000 blankets and 200 beds to the homeless and low-income individuals and families throughout Northeast Ohio.  Although the pandemic has caused a reduction in the number of parish in-pew Blanket Sunday donation envelopes available, the need is still great and donations can be made securely online at  https://www.svdpcle.org/donate-today/blanket-sunday/.  Checks may also be mailed to:
St. Vincent de Paul Society Blanket Sunday, 1404 East 9th Street-3rd Floor, Cleveland, OH 44114.
 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Paul Carr, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Terry Peacock, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Nancy Rosche, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Marilyn Spallino, & Marie White.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

